Delaware Board of Well Drillers Meeting

Minutes of July 14, 2009
Alan Pongratz called the meeting to order at 9:50 a.m. on July 14, 2009 in the DNREC Bldg., Lab Conference Room.
Members in attendance were:
Alan Pongratz, John McFarland, Ira Brittingham , John Talley and Bob Munyan.  Max Walton was absent. 
Also in attendance was Jackie Young, Licensing Board Coordinator .
OLD BUSINESS

· Ira Brittingham  made a motion to correct the minutes of  May 12, 2009.  Instead of striking the word “driller” from the Geotechnical and Dewatering  licensing categories, the word “well” is to be removed.   The motion was seconded by Bob Munyan and carried by a unanimous vote.
· John Talley and board members discussed the new license category of “Geothermal/Closed Loop”.

· Legislature did not pass the new fee schedule.  A discussion was held as to what the fee monies are used for.

NEW BUSINESS
· The board reviewed and discussed the following applications for new licenses, with recommendations as follows: 
· Charles A. Youngbar, Jr, Slater Well Drilling: A motion was made by Ira Brittingham  to allow him to take the exam.  John Talley seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with no opposition.   
· Wilfredo M. Acosta, Slater Well Drilling: John Talley made a motion that he be allowed to take the test.  Bob Munyan  seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with no opposition.
· William L. Sima, Slater Well Drilling: Bob Munyan made a motion  that he be allowed to take the exam .  It was seconded  by Alan Pongratz.  The motion was carried with no opposition.  
· Jimmie L. Haney, Slater Well Drilling: John Talley made a motion that  be allowed to take the exam.   Ira Brittingham seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with no opposition.

· Joseph A. Boyle, Boart Longyear:  Alan Pongratz made a motion that he be allowed to test.  John Talley seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with no opposition.

· Howard M. Hammel, Connelly & Associates:  Bob Munyan made a motion that he be allowed to take the exam.  John McFarland seconded the motion.  It was carried with no opposition.

· Chris Uibel, Weber Well Drilling:  Ira Brittingham made a motion that he be allowed to take the exam.  John Mcfarland seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with  no opposition.

· Kevin Burdette, Artesian:  Bob Munyan made a motion  that he be allowed to take the exam.  Ira Brittingham seconded the motion.  It was carried with no opposition.

· Alan Pongratz is getting everything in order to revise the Delaware Regulations governing well drilling.  Kathy Bunting-Howarth, Water Resources Division Director, wants the regulation process to be completed by 2010.  All Board members will be perusing the regulations  and reporting any feedback by the next Board Meeting.
· It was decided by the Board that the next Water Well Licensing Board Seminar’s agenda will be mailed to individual drillers and  there will be no refunds.

OTHER BUSINESS

· Next meeting – September 8, 2009 at 9:30 in the DNREC Lab Conference Room.

· Next Driller’s Test – August 20, 2009 from 2:00 – 4:00 in the DNREC Auditorium.

· Alan Pongratz made a motion  that  the meeting be adjourned, Ira Brittingham  seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with no opposition, the meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie S. Young, Coordinator                                                         Date

Max Walton,  Chairman                                                                 Date

